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St Martins Parish Council
Minutes of a Meeting of the St Martins Recreation Services Committee held on Thursday 2nd October 2014 at 6.00 p.m. in the St Martins Community Centre, St Martins.

PRESENT:
Councillors J. Stevens and S. Schofield and Co-opted Member S. Heard. 
Also in attendance:  Jed Machin from St Martins School and Shaun Burkey from Shropshire Council, two members of the public and the Parish Clerk.
In the Chair: Councillor J. Stevens.

The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming Allister & Betty Wright from the now disbanded Playing Fields Committee.

Allister explained that this committee was formed in the mid 1980’s raising funds for various equipment including a demountable cabin. Various members of the committee over time represented a good cross section of the groups within the village. Fencing was erected to protect adjoining properties and once the facilities became available at the Community Centre the demountable cabin was removed.

Unfortunately the committee has now been disbanded. The balances of their funds, £353.49 was handed to the Chairman in a cheque which would now be placed in ear marked reserves for recreation services.

The Chairman thanked Allister & Betty for all the hard work they had both put into this committee. Councillor S. Schofield echoed this.

	095/10/14.R
	Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillors B. Herbert (holiday) and G. Pennington (holiday).
	Action


	096/10/14.R
	Co-Option

Members were asked to approve the co-option of Jed Machin as a representatives from St Martins School. 
Proposed:

Councillor S. Schofield
Seconded:

S. Heard
Resolved:
that Jed Machin is co-opted to the Recreation Services 


Committee.

	Parish Clerk

	097/10/14.R
	Disclosable Pecuniary Interests
RESOLVED to note that no Disclosable Pecuniary interests were received on any item included on the agenda in accordance with Sections 50-52, Local Government Act 2000 and The Local Authorities (Model Code of Conduct) (England) Act 2001 and no applications for dispensations.
	Action

	098/10/14.R
	Minutes

Proposed:

Councillor S. Schofield

Seconded:

S. Heard
Resolved:
that the minutes of the meeting of the Recreation Services 

Committee held on Thursday 3rd July 2014, having been 


previously circulated be confirmed as a correct record, 


signed by the Chairman and adopted.


	Chairman

	099/10/14.R
	Parish Facilities

Members were asked to consider the principles for charging for use of Parish Facilities. At present Stan’s Field is on a one year lease at a cost of £2250 which is split 50/50 with Shropshire Council. The present lease expires on the 31st March 2015 after which Shropshire Council will only contribute 25% for a further year. Councillor S. Schofield added that the grass cutting for this field was also on a one year contract.

Proposed:

Councillor S. Schofield

Seconded:

S. Heard
Resolved:
that this committee recommend that the Parish Clerk 


along with Councillor S. Schofield and J. Stevens meet 


with representatives from Stan’s to look at the possibility 

of a new three year lease.
Members then discussed what, if any, charges should be made for using any parish facilities for recreational purposes.

Proposed:

Councillor J. Stevens

Seconded:

Councillor S. Schofield
Resolved:
that this committee recommend that all parish facilities 


should be free of charge for residents of the village and 


the school but charges could be introduced for any 


commercial event which would require parish council 


approval first.

	Parish Clerk

Parish Clerk



	100/10/14.R
	Insurance

The Parish Clerk gave an update on our Public Liability cover. He had contacted the insurance company who had confirmed that any facility or equipment that was owned by the parish council had full public liability cover.

The Chairman asked that we establish what cover we have for areas that are leased to the parish council.

	Parish Clerk

Action

	101/10/14.R
	Ownership

Members received an update from Shaun Burkey from Shropshire Council on ownership and maintenance of sites around the village. Unfortunately on checking the list of sites it was not up to date. Shaun agreed to come back on this.
In addition Shaun explained that Shropshire Council’s Outdoor Partnership Team is reviewing its grounds maintenance on public green spaces sites within all Shropshire’s Market Towns and Parishes. As part of this review a number of Town Councils indicated that they were keen to take on the public open spaces facilities within their areas and discussions are now well advanced to transfer the sites. They are now putting forward this option to other Town & Parish Council’s to see if there is any further interest in taking on this role. Prior to unitary status the majority of public open spaces providing play and recreational opportunities for local communities were managed and maintained at a local level.  They believe that Town & Parish Councils and/or local contractors can deliver the grounds maintenance works much cheaper than at present. However, before they go out and get costs from contractors they would like to know if our Council would be interested to take on the management of the local open space sites. 

The proposal would be for Shropshire Council to pay 100% of the costs in 2015-16 and then reduce to 50% in 2016-17 with the Parish Council taking on future costs from 2018-19. There are a number of S106 funds available to St Martins (list and amount previously provided) which could also be passed on to the Parish Council to administer. The sites could be transferred, either on a long term lease or freehold basis. 
Proposed:

S. Heard
Seconded:

Councillor S. Schofield
Resolved:
that this committee recommend that at this stage we 


express an interest and seek further information on sites 

and costings.

	Parish Clerk

	102/10/14.R

	Churchfields

Members received a report from Shaun Burkey on the Churchfields play area scheme. Only seven questionnaires were completed. He added that there was only £25,000 for this scheme.

After some discussion and reviewing the results of the survey which had not produced a firm guide on what was required, it was agreed that the site should be mainly for toddlers with natural play facilities. Shaun would now draw up a specification for their design team to work on.


	Shaun Burkey

Action

	103/10/14.R
	Ellesmere Road

It was agreed to defer any discussions on a possible survey of residents concerning the land next to Ellesmere Road Chapel until the next meeting.

	Parish Clerk

	104/10/14.R
	Community Centre Land

S. Heard said she was still trying to get the cost of potential MUGA facilities on the Centre Trust Land. Although she had received a number of quotations for the equipment she still had to establish the cost for surfacing. The Chairman said this was disappointing as we would now have to wait until the next meeting before a decision could be taken.

	Sue Heard

	105/10/14.R
	Stan’s Field

Members were asked to consider options for improving the security at Stan’s Field. One of the main issues was the fencing not high enough to protect the houses in Garden Village from balls being kicked into their gardens. Sue Heard agreed to get some quotations for more suitable and higher fencing.
The Chairman reported that at a recent SALC Area Committee meeting Oswestry Town Council were now using wireless CCTV and this might be an option for this area or whether we could extend the current facility at the Community Centre. Any additional cameras would need to be monitored and volunteers required to man these during certain peak times. Further investigation would be required.

There was also an issue with vehicles now driving on to this area. Although bollards were suggested, and representatives from Stan’s were also considering this, some would have to be removable for access by grounds maintenance teams and emergency vehicles.

	Sue Heard

Parish Clerk

Parish Clerk

	
	There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting 

closed at 19.15 p.m.

Signed ………………………………
Date ……………….
	Chairman
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